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September 18, 2023 

 

 

City Service Commission  

Department of Employee Relations  

City Hall, Room 706 

 

SUBJECT:  Extension of Temporary Appointment for Rico Gomilla 
 

Dear City Service Commissioners: 
 

The Department of Public Works, Operations Division, is requesting the approval of an extension of Temporary 

Appointment for City Laborer Rico Gomilla.  The Operations Division has been working diligently to fill vacancies in 

our Operator Driver Worker and Laborer ranks. Due to the high number of vacancies our operations required that we 

fill some of these vacancies with temporary appointments. We have partnered with Wisconsin Community Services 

(WCS) to connect with Milwaukee residents looking for work and are working with DPW-Administration to identify 

other non-profit partners, particularly on the southside. DPW has hired approximately 85 Milwaukee residents through 

this program in 2022, 27 were hired on as regular employees and 32 are still working under temporary appointments. 

 

We are requesting this extension as the current labor market indicates that we will continue to need Temporary City 

Laborers, but the employee is aware that their appointment could end earlier if we have qualified applicants to fill the 

numerous vacancies in the Division. However, any release of employees would come with partnership with WCS to 

find new positions for these City of Milwaukee residents. This would be the second extension request. 
 

 

The extension of temporary appointment is requested through March 22, 2024 (pay period 7) to ensure we can 

continue to provide essential services and maintain safe travel for City of Milwaukee residents. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 

                                                                                                                         

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Danielle A. Rodriguez, M.B.A.        

Director of Operations 
 
KJ 
 
cc: D. Thomas  

http://city.milwaukee.gov/mpw
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September 18, 2023 

 

 

City Service Commission  

Department of Employee Relations  

City Hall, Room 706 

 

SUBJECT:  Extension of Temporary Appointment for Jason Smith 
 

Dear City Service Commissioners: 
 

The Department of Public Works, Operations Division, is requesting the approval of an extension of Temporary 

Appointment for City Laborer Jason Smith.  The Operations Division has been working diligently to fill vacancies in 

our Operator Driver Worker and Laborer ranks. Due to the high number of vacancies our operations required that we 

fill some of these vacancies with temporary appointments. We have partnered with Wisconsin Community Services 

(WCS) to connect with Milwaukee residents looking for work and are working with DPW-Administration to identify 

other non-profit partners, particularly on the southside. DPW has hired approximately 85 Milwaukee residents through 

this program in 2022, 27 were hired on as regular employees and 32 are still working under temporary appointments. 

 

We are requesting this extension as the current labor market indicates that we will continue to need Temporary City 

Laborers, but the employee is aware that their appointment could end earlier if we have qualified applicants to fill the 

numerous vacancies in the Division. However, any release of employees would come with partnership with WCS to 

find new positions for these City of Milwaukee residents. This would be the second extension request. 
 

 

The extension of temporary appointment is requested through March 22, 2024 (pay period 7) to ensure we can 

continue to provide essential services and maintain safe travel for City of Milwaukee residents. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 

                                                                                                                         

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Danielle A. Rodriguez, M.B.A.        

Director of Operations 
 
KJ 
 
cc: D. Thomas  

http://city.milwaukee.gov/mpw
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